
 

 

 

CITY OF LA CROSSE 
400 La Crosse Street 

La Crosse, Wisconsin 54601 
(608) 789-CITY 

www.cityoflacrosse.org 
  

LEGISLATION STAFF REPORT FOR COUNCIL 
 

File ID   Caption 
 
 
 
Staff/Department Responsible for Legislation 
 
 
 
Requestor of Legislation 
 
 
 
Location, if applicable 
 
 
 
Summary/Purpose 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
Background 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
Fiscal Impact 
 
 
 
Staff Recommendation 


	File ID: 23-0860
	Caption: Riverside Parking Ramp Agreement
	Staff/Department Responsible: Assistant Chief Jason Melby with "Riverside Acknowledgement" drafted by City Attorney Matty
	Requestor: 
	Location: 424 So. 2nd St
	Summary/Purpose: To terminate any previous obligations upon the Weber Group associated with maintenance and insurance for the Riverside Parking Ramp.  And as such, maintenance would come back to the City and relieve the City from the moretorium of not charging to park in the parking ramp. 
	Background: The City of La Crosse Common Council adopted Res. No. 2010-04-058 on April 27, 2010, which approved the Agreement to Purchase Upon Completion (Northern States Power Warehouse Parking Lot and Parking Ramp) between the City of La Crosse and Riverside Center III, LLC.    This agreement required Riverside Center III, LLC to continue to insure and maintain the parking ramp as well required the City to not charge for parking, under certain circumstances, for a period of thirteen (13) years.  This first agreement was amended on May 13, 2010 under Common Council Res. No. 2010-05-064 to remove the thirteen (13) year time frame. The resulting agreement held Riverside Center III,  LLC being obligated to insure and maintain the parking ramp and the City not to charge for parking indefinitely or until a different agreement was reached.  Between 2010 and today, Riverside Center III, LLC has been dissolved and previous ramp agreements were now represented by Riverside and Weber Group.  On May 2, 2023 Weber Group approached the City indicating that it no longer desired to insure or maintain the parking and it was terminating maintenance obligations effective June 1, 2023. 
	Fiscal Impact: The expense associated with cleaning and maintence would be absorbed by existing PPU staff and PPU budget.  PPU would begin charging existing parking ramp rates for any user of the ramp and would also be selling monthly permits. 
	Staff Recommendation: PPU staff recommend approval of this agreement. 


